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BY EMAIL  
 
October 21, 2019 
 
Jonathan McGillivray 
Associate 
DeMarco Allan LLP 
Bay Adelaide Centre 
333 Bay Street, Suite 625 
Toronto, ON M5H 2R2 
jonathan@demarcoallan.com  
 
 
Dear Mr. McGillivray: 
 
Re: Corporation of the Town of Marathon 
 North Shore LNG Project 
 Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2018-0329 
 
The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) is in receipt of the intervention request letter you filed 

on behalf of your client, Anwaatin Inc. (Anwaatin), dated October 17, 2019 (Letter). 

 

Anwaatin is an Indigenous business corporation that focusses on: 

i. Access to efficient electricity and natural gas energy solutions for indigenous 

communities 

ii. Ensuring Indigenous communities have reliable energy transmission and 

distribution services in order to meet basic needs and facilitate economic 

development 

iii. Addressing poor electricity reliability and the disparate and adverse impacts that 

it has on Indigenous communities and Aboriginal rights 

iv. Strengthening distributed energy resources in Indigenous communities to 

facilitate resilience and efficient electrification solutions to address climate 

change 
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Anwaatin states that its member Indigenous communities for this proceeding include, 

“subject to further confirmation”, Aroland First Nation and Animbiigoo Zaagi igan 

Anishinaabek. It further states that “additional Indigenous communities identified in the 

Application may also be included among Anwaatin’s Indigenous members in this 

proceeding”. 

 

Based on the language of the Letter, it is not clear to the OEB Panel exactly who 

Anwaatin represents with respect to the current proceeding. It is also not clear what 

direct interest these parties may have in the applications that comprise this proceeding: 

a) A leave to construct application 

b) Applications for several certificates of public convenience 

c) Applications for municipal franchise agreements 

d) An application for approval of the form of certain easement agreements 

e) An application for approval of a gas supply plan 

f) An application for pre-approval for the cost consequences of a long term gas 

supply contract 

 

Absent this information, the OEB will not accept Anwaatin as an intervenor. If Anwaatin 

would like to file additional information for the OEB’s consideration, it shall do so by 

October 24, 2019. 

 

Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to the Case Manager, Ritchie 

Murray at Ritchie.Murray@oeb.ca or at 416-544-5182. The Board’s toll-free number is 

1-888-632-6273. 

 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
Office of the Registrar 
 
 
c.  Larry Sault, larry@anwaatin.com 

Elisabeth DeMarco, lisa@demarcoallan.com 
Don Richardson, don.richardson@sharedvaluesolutions.com 
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